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  THE COTTESMORE HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
BOARD MEETING

Monday, April 24, 2019
Draft
The Board of Directors of the Cottesmore Homeowners Association met at 1:00 PM on Monday, March 27, 2019 at the Lely CDD Office, 8065 6815 Wildflower Way, Naples, Florida.

APPEARANCES:
Susan Vicedomini, President


Gene Sullivan, Vice President 

Thomas Justice, Treasurer

ALSO PRESENT:

Attorney Steve Adamczyk

Ken Hess, Dorrill Management Group




In addition three owners attended
CALL TO ORDER/PROOF OF NOTICE

Mrs. Vicedomini called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m. and stated that it was properly noticed on April 22, 2019.
ROLL CALL
It was noted that the above listed board members all three board members were in attendance, which constituted a quorum.  
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE MARCH 27, 2019 BOARD MEETING 
On a motion by Ms. Vicedomoni and a second by Mr. Sullivan, the board approved the minutes of the March 27, 2019 Board of Directors’ Meeting as recorded with all voting in favor.
OLD BUSINESS
Mr. Justice reviewed the financials through March 31, 2019.  Through March 31, the Association was under budget by $5,221.00.  Accounts Receivables were presented with an April 23, 2019 report.  Receivables were at $8,245.74.
Discussion took place regarding the mailbox proposals.  Discussion centered around using volunteers to reduce the high cost of replacing all the boxes.  
Ken Hess reported that the gate had been inspected by Cypress Access and a faulty electronic board was malfunctioning causing the gate to remain open.  The board is on order and will be replaced.  This is a warranty item and no cost should be incurred for the new part.  Also, the “No Tractor Trailer” sign is installed.  

NEW BUSINESS
Attorney Steve Adamczyk attended the meeting to discuss several issues with the Board of Directors including dealing with improper leases, parking, capital contributions by new owners and regulations for resales.  Mr. Adamczyk strongly suggested that any resale fees be part of an amendment to the Bylaws.
An estimate from Marks Electric to install outlets at the front gate was presented.  A motion by Mr. Justice was made to approve the installation, seconded by Mr. Sullivan, with all voting in favor.

A letter was sent to Ms. Givney regarding a tree replacement.  At the time of the meeting, no response had been received.  

Discussion took place concerning increasing the New Owner Fee (capital contribution) from $500 to $1000.   Mr. Sullivan asked for research into how these fees are being shown in the financials.  
Ken Hess explained how a new software system will be utilized by Dorrill Management beginning in late June.  This software will enable owners to access their accounts and see balances, charges, fines, as well as documents related to the Association.

NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be on May 22, 2019 at 1:00 P.M. at the Lely CDD office.
ADJOURNMENT

With no other business to address, the meeting was adjourned on a motion by Mr. Sullivan and a second by Mr. Justice at 2:15 P.M.  
Minutes submitted by Ken Hess, CAM for Cottesmore HOA
